
Springport Planning Board Minutes

Public Meeting

Meeting – August 15, 2023

Members Present:  Chairman Henry Wilde, Bruce Boardman, Donna O’Hara, Amy Alcock,    

                                  Mike Sacco and Karen Luziani

Members Absent:  Cathy Dreverman

Secretary:  Debra Rindfleisch 

Visitors:  Edward Epstein and Eric Redding (Engineer with Bergman Architects, Engineers, and Planners) and

                 Springport Town Supervisor David Schenck

Call to Order:  Henry Wilde called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and the Pledge was recited.  

Business:
1) Karen Luziani made a motion to approvez the April 10, 2023 Springport Planning Board minutes.  Bruce Boardman seconded it.  All were in favor.

2) Henry Wilde stated that there will not be a discussion tonight but we are here to listen to the presentation for the solar panel project.  Members of this board will get copies to look over but tonight is just an informational meeting.  The Seventh Day Adventist group would like to expand their Solar Farm. Both Edward Epstein and Eric Redding discussed and displayed a plan/map of the area and location for this solar panel project. They mentioned that the panels will be five mega watt solar panels on thirty acres, single axis panels that move with the sun, no ponds or water treatment, evergreens along the front, seeded wildflower vegetation, minimal tree clearing, width of the gravel driveway will be twenty-five feet, and an agricultural fence (eight foot tall with a six foot gap) will be installed.  Several members of the board were upset about the appearance of the landscape in the area where the previous panels were installed such as dead or dying trees (Donna O’Hara shared photos of this), the area not being mowed but overgrown with vegetation, and questioning who is responsible for the maintenance of this area.  Edward Epstein stated that he would contact both Novis and the Seventh Day Adventist Church. Mike Sacco asked about recycling these solar panels instead of sending them to a landfill.  Henry Wilde asked about the income that is being generated from these solar panels, length of the contract and who is responsible at the end of the contract to put the area back to what it looked like prior to the solar panels.  Donna O’Hara mentioned that a chain link fence would be safer than an agricultural fence especially near a school and whether there were residents living nearby.  Eric Redding asked if the board could make referrals to different agencies for their input.  David Schenck commented that Howard Tanner, Springport Code Enforcement Officer could assist with this. Eric Redding commented that they could also help in submitting the application.    

           Mike Sacco made a motion to declare intent to seek lead agency under SEQR as a Type I Action.  

           Karen Luziani seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 

           Donna O’Hara made a motion to refer the application to the Cayuga County Planning Board for a

           239M Referral.  Mike Sacco seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 

3) Henry Wilde and other members of the board wanted to congratulate Debra Rindfleisch on her retirement as secretary.
Mike Sacco made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 p.m. Amy Alcock seconded it. All were in favor.


